
   

 

   

 

                                                                                                            Two Rivers Federation  
Langtree Community School 

Fore Street 
Langtree 

Devon 
EX38 8NF 

Phone: 01805 601354           
Email: admin@langtree.devon.sch.uk 

families@langtree.devon.sch.uk  
Website: https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk 

 
 

 

                                                                

 

16/05/25 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,                   

 

We hope that the children have had a great week, the sunshine makes such a difference too!  

 

It has been such a busy week in which Class F have been brilliant bug hunters, Class 1 amazing authors 

and artists, Class 2 marvellous mathematicians and, in Class 3, curious computing Year 5s and 

determined, resilient Y6s. Year 6 really shone this week, facing their SATs tests with positivity and 

focus. Whilst these tests do not change the wonderful, creative, thoughtful people they are, they can 

hold their heads high knowing that they gave their best.  

   

We thank you for your ongoing support of the school and your child/ren. Remember, if you have a 

concern, idea or question, please contact us via families@langtree-school.org straight away so we can 

work with you to support the best outcomes for the children.  

 

Follow this link to see your child’s class learning map for the Summer term. 

https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/curriculum/628383  

 

Please see below important dates and information that you may find useful.  
 

Tuesday 20th May  2pm-3.15pm Nursery Taster session  

26th May –6th June  Half term holiday 

Monday 9th June Back to school  

Tuesday 17th June Class 1 & 3 - Tarka Pottery 

23rd-26th June Year 6 transition days with GTS 

26th June Classes transition morning 

Wednesday 2nd July  Sports Day  

Friday 4th July GTS Year 5 Taster Day (organised by GTS) 

Friday 4th July  Year 5 taster day at GTS  

Wednesday 9th July  Sports Day reserve date  

 Friday 17th July  Year 6 Leavers’ Celebration 2pm 

 Monday 21st July  Year 6 BBQ/water fight (during the afternoon) 

Executive Head Teacher 
Melanie Smallwood 
Head of School  
Sarah Rushworth 

 

mailto:admin@langtree.devon.sch.uk
mailto:families@langtree.devon.sch.uk
mailto:families@langtree-school.org
https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/curriculum/628383


   

 

   

 

Tuesday 22nd July Year 6 Milky Way trip 

Wednesday 23rd July  Last day of term – Summer Holidays! 

 

 

Please see the Spring/Summer 2024/25 menu on the school website or here. 

 

Please access your childs weekly home learning here. 

 

 

Reminder: School Gates  

The gates are opened for drop off at 8.45am and closed at 9.05am, for pick up the gates are opened 

at 3.30pm and closed at 3.45pm. Please close the gate behind you at all other times to keep our 

children and staff safe. 

 

 

Lateness 

Just a reminder that your child must be settled into class ready for lessons to start at 9.05am. The 

gates open at 8.45am to allow time for this. Regular lateness can have a significant impact on your 

child's learning and contributes towards unauthorised absence. If this is something you are finding 

difficult, please get in touch with us so we can help support you to find a solution. We are always here 

ready to listen. 

We also understand that sometimes unpredictable events may cause delays. In these instances, 

please contact the school as soon as you are able. 

 

 

Half term - 26th May – 6th June 

Just a reminder that the upcoming May half term holiday is two weeks long. We return to school on 

Monday 9th June. 

 

 

Our PTA needs you! 

Our school PTA works really hard to make a difference to the provision for our children through 

their fundraising. They really need some more help but don’t expect that everyone can help at every 

event or attend every meeting.  

 

If you would like to offer your support to the PTA, even helping out on 1 or 2 events, that would be 

most appreciated and will enable us to continue to offer these experiences at a discounted rate to 

parents.  If anyone is able to offer a small amount of their time to support the school's PTA then 

please contact the office and we can arrange an informal chat. It would be greatly appreciated. 

 

 

https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/school_meals_/628120
https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/home_learning/695825


   

 

   

 

Cricket Festival  

Well done class two who attended the cricket festival at GTS. They got to take part and develop 

cricket skills through mini games and drills. Thank you to Emily for being our parent volunteer for 

this event.  

 

Loose part play at lunchtimes  

At lunchtimes the children have been using the loose part equipment to build dens.  

Children across the school have been working together to create a range of camps and dens all over 

the school field.  

It has been great to see so many children sharing resources and working together creatively to build 

some amazing structures to hide in and play games in at lunchtimes.   

 

Outdoor learning 

Class One children have been busy in the school garden. They have planted a range of plants and 

vegetables and have been busy learning about the different parts of plants and what helps them to 

grow. The children have planted potatoes, carrots, sunflowers and sweet peas.  

Thank you to the PTA who have used their funds to buy much needed compost for our garden area. 

 

 

     
 

    
 

 

 



   

 

   

 

Breakfast and Afterschool Club 

Please see the posters below for our Breakfast and Afterschool club. If you need to book a place for 
your child, please do so via Eduspot/SchoolMoney. The booking closes on the Monday so if you need to 
book please phone the office 01805 601354 Please note that there is a small cost for this provision. 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

Have a great weekend! 


